Palm Valley City Council

Minutes

Regular Meeting

January 28, 2013

The City Council for the City of Palm Valley met in Regular Session on the 28th day of January 2013, at 1:30 p.m., 1313 Stuart Place Road, Palm Valley, Texas.  The meeting was attended by the following people:
MAYOR 

Dean Hall
COUNCIL MEMBERS PRESENT 
Ray Anzaldua, Bill Werley, Sr., Debe Wright

ABSENT:

Marvin Hendrix, John Widger
CITY ATTORNEY


William Wepfer, City Attorney
CITY SECRETARY


Sylvia R. Trevino
Staff Present:



A. R. Garcia, Chief of Police





Rosendo Flores, Waterworks Supervisor






1) CALL TO ORDER
Mayor Hall called the meeting to order at 1:30 p.m.

2) PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE

Mayor Hall led the Pledge of Allegiance.
3) PUBLIC COMMENTS
None
4) APPROVAL OF MINUTES OF THE REGULAR MEETING OF DECEMBER 17, 2012

Councilman Anzaldua made a motion to approve the minutes as submitted. Councilman Werley seconded 
the motion.



Mayor Hall took the votes and the motion carried unanimously.
5)
REPRESENTATIVE REAPPOINTED TO SERVE ON THE BOARD OF DIRECTORS OF THE 
SOUTH TEXAS EMERGENCY CARE FOUNDATION, INC. AND LETTER AUTHORIZED TO 
BE SENT TO STECF, INC. OF SUCH APPOINTMENT

The City Secretary stated that the current representative, John Hollingsworth, is willing to serve again as the 
City’s representative if the Council wishes to reappoint him.

There being no objection, Councilwoman Wright made a motion to reappoint Mr. Hollingsworth and 
authorized that a letter be sent to STECF, Inc, advising of the reappointment.


Councilman Anzaldua seconded the motion.



Mayor Hall took the votes and the motion carried unanimously by those present.
6) CURRENT MEMBERS TO THE BUILDING AND PERMIT COMMITTEE REAPPOINTED


Upon a motion by Councilman Anzaldua and a second by Councilman Werley, the current Board members 
were reappointed to serve another 3-year term:


    
Tommy Brownell



    
Steve Womack


                  
Lee Milner



   
Ed Knetig



   
Keith Martin




Mayor Hall took the votes and the motion carried unanimously by those present.

7) CURRENT MEMBERS REAPPOINTED TO THE PLANNING AND ZONING COMMITTEE


Upon a motion by Councilman Anzaldua and a second by Councilman Werley, the current Board members 
were reappointed to serve another 3-year term:




Kenneth Jackson




Curtis Conrad




Charles Durivage




William “Bill” Greer




Geane Gill

8) ‘CHILDREN AT PLAY’ SIGNS AT DESIGNATED LOCATIONS THROUGHOUT THE CITY AND FUNDING AUTHORIZED


Chief Garcia explained that more families are moving into the community and some residents have 
expressed the need for ‘children at play’ signs.  Currently, there is only one sign at Bellino and the 
alleyway.  These signs would be located at various locations where there are children – about 12 locations.


Councilman Anzaldua asked about the directional signs for walkers and bicyclists and asked if there were 
enough of these signs.  Chief Garcia commented that there are people who are violating the state laws and 
he has spoken to the officers to give warnings but in February they will actually issue citations to those that 
are not following the directional signs.  In response to Councilman Anzaldua’s questions, Chief Garcia was 
of the opinion that, yes, there are enough signs.


Further discussion followed regarding the proper visible attire at night for the walkers and bicyclists and the 
proper lighting to have on the bikes.


Councilman Werley commented that having the ‘children at play’ signs could also serve as good advertising 
for prospective homebuyers to recognize that Palm Valley is ‘family friendly’.

Chief Garcia spoke briefly on speed bumps as another way to prevent speeding inside the city and possibly 
adopting an ordinance to reduce the speed limit from 30 to 20 mph.  City Attorney Bill Wepfer stated that a 
traffic study would have to be conducted.

 
Councilman Anzaldua made a motion to authorize the placement of ‘children at play’ signs and authorizing 
the expenditure of funds of up to $500 for the signs.

Councilman Werley seconded the motion.




Mayor Hall took the votes and the motion carried unanimously by those present.
9) ORDINANCE ADOPTED CALLING A CITY GENERAL ELECTION TO BE HELD ON


MAY 11, 2013 TO ELECT ONE (1) MAYOR AND TWO (2) COUNCIL MEMBERS AND 
SETTING OUT ALL PROVISIONS RELATED TO THE ELECTION

The City Secretary explained that calling the election is the first step in the election process.  The election is 
set for May 11, 2013 and the ordinance sets out all of the provisions related to such election.


Councilman Anzaldua made a motion to adopt the ordinance calling an election for May 11, 2013 to elect 
one (1) Mayor and two (2) Council members.


Councilman Werley seconded the motion.




Mayor Hall took the votes and the motion carried unanimously by those present.

10)
CONSENT AGENDA:
a. Police Report – DECEMBER 2012 – Chief Garcia went over the police report for November 2012 as submitted in the agenda packet. He briefed the Council on a burglary of a motor vehicle; (2) thefts; (1) criminal mischief; (2) arrests.  Chief Garcia also noted that he would be working on getting the word out to the residents, as a reminder, to take precautionary measures to lock their vehicles at night.  There were no forced entries to the vehicles that were robbed. 



Discussion followed on the enhanced security surveillance equipment that will be installed in the 


near future.  Chief Garcia elaborated on the specifics of the camera systems that he is proposing to 


install.  It will be state of the art cameras with night vision capabilities with live video streaming.  


Chief Garcia was directed to obtain quotes for the infrastructure and software for two cameras and 


a separate quote for the rest of the entrances to the city.


Councilman Werley brought up the topic of the reward for any information leading to the arrest and 
conviction of suspects and asked if this was still in place.  The reply was yes, the reward is for up to $2500.


        b. 
Municipal Court Report – DECEMBER 2012  


There was no discussion on this report.


Councilman Werley made a motion to approve the Consent Agenda.  Councilman Anzaldua 


seconded the motion.




Mayor Hall took the votes and the motion carried unanimously.

   11)
  CHECK LISTINGS AND MONTHLY FINANCIAL REPORTS FOR THE CITY OF PALM 
       
  VALLEY AND THE WATER SERVICE FOR NOVEMBER 2012 APPROVED
       
 Mayor Hall explained the City’s cash flow position on the handout given to the Council.  The end of year 
projections reflects about $215,080 for the City and $66,307 for the Water.


Councilman Anzaldua made a motion to approve the check listings and the monthly financial reports as 
   
submitted.  

Councilwoman Wright seconded the motion.



Mayor Hall took the votes and the motion carried unanimously.

12)
INVESTMENT REPORTS FOR DECEMBER FOR THE CITY OF PALM VALLEY AND THE 
WATER SERVICE APPROVED


There being no discussion Councilwoman Wright made a motion to approve the investment reports for 


both the City and the Water Service for the month of December.


Councilman Anzaldua seconded the motion.



Mayor Hall took the votes and the motion carried unanimously.

13)
PURCHASE REQUESTS 

None
14)     ADJOURN

With no further business to discuss, the meeting adjourned at 2:05 p.m. upon a motion by 
Councilman 
Anzaldua and seconded by Councilman Werley.

_______________________________

Dean Hall, Mayor 
Attest:

_____________________________

Sylvia R. Trevino, City Secretary
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